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MINUTES OF THE 117
th 
ANNUAL ENCAMPMENT 

DEPARTMENT OF MICHIGAN 

SONS OF UNION VETERANS OF THE CIVIL WAR 

SATURDAY, 29 APRIL 2006 

HILTON HOTEL 

GRAND RAPIDS, MICHIGAN 
 
 
 

Opening of the Encampment 
 
Department Commander Richard Greene opened the Encampment in accordance to the 
Ritual at 9:02 am.  
 
Department Commander Richard Greene appointed Brother Bill Brennan, P.D.C., to fill 
in as Department Chaplain. 
 

Roll Call of Officers 

 

Department Secretary Dennis C. Derr II called the Roll of Officers as follows: 
 
Department Commander:    Richard Greene  Present 
Senior Vice Commander:    Robert C. Grove, Sr.  Present 
Junior Vice Commander:    Jeffrey Baker   Present 
Secretary:      Dennis C. Derr II  Present 
Treasurer:      Brian J. Shumway  Present 
Council Chairman:    Max L. Newman, P.C.C. Excused 
Council Secretary:    Howard Streeter  Present 
Council Member:    Kris D. Kuhlman  Present   
Patriotic Instructor:    Kevin J. Lindsey  Present 
Chaplain:     William McAffee  Excused 
Councilor:     James B. Pahl, P.D.C  Present 
Historian:     John Keith   Present 
Guard:      Edgar J. Dowd   Present 
Guide:      John McFeteeters  Present 
Color Bearer:     Blaine Valentine  Present  
Graves Registration Officer:   Richard E. Danes  Present 
G.A.R. Records Officer:   James T. Lyons, P.D.C. Present 
C.W. Memorials Officer:   Douglas Armstrong  Excused 
Communication & Technology Officer: Matthew L. Adair  Present 
Camp at Large Coordinator:   Robert Mitchell  Present 
Michigan’s Messenger Editor:  Richard Danes   Present 
Eagle Scout Certificate Coordinator:  Charles Worley  Present 
Chief of Staff:     Donald W. Shaw, P.C.C. Present 
Ceremonies and Rituals Officer:  Vacant    N/A 
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Recognition of Guests 

 

Department Guide John McFeeters presented Commander-in-Chief Donald E. Darby of 
Ohio, to the Altar for introduction to the Encampment by Department Commander 
Richard Greene. 
 
Department Commander Richard Greene introduced the following National Officers and 
Staff Members present: 
 
Senior Vice Commander in Chief:  James B. Pahl, P.D.C. 
Past Commander-in-Chief:   Keith G. Harrison, PCinC 
Past Commander-in-Chief:   Kent L. Armstrong, PCinC 
Past National Secretary:   James T. Lyons, P.D.C. 

 

Appointment of Committee on Credentials 
 
Department Commander Richard Greene appointed the following Brothers to the 
Committee on Credentials: 
 
Chairman:   Brother Matthew L. Adair  
Member:   Brother Edgar J. Dowd       
Member:   Brother Bill Skillman    
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Report of Committee on Credentials 

 

Camp   Attendee Voting Strength 
    1    2 
    2    1 
    3    3 
    7    2 
    9    0 
   14    7 
   17    7 
   20    6 
   22    2 
   28    0 
   43    0 
   58    2 
   85    0 
  101    0 
  120    0 
  139    0 
  145    5 
  160    1 
  180    0 
  250    4 
  255    1 
  259    0 
  266    0 
  427    1 
  462    1 
 
Total             45 
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Roll Call of Members as Reported 

 

Camp Number Delegate’s Name  Registered As 

 

Camp No. 1  Tim Kolean   Past Camp Commander 
   William E. Truss  Camp Commander 
    
Camp No. 2  Kevin Lindsey   Camp Commander    
 
Camp No. 3  Daniel Grable   Past Camp Commander 
   Jon Scott   Delegate 
   Richard Scott   Camp Commander 
 
Camp No. 7  John McFeeters  Delegate 
   Ron Tyrl   Past Camp Commander 
    
Camp No. 14  Dale L. Aurand  Delegate 
   Bob Clark   Delegate 
   Jeff Morse   Delegate 
   Jim Ribby   Delegate 
   Bill Skillman   Camp Commander 
   Jim Slis   Delegate 
   Bill Watson   Delegate 
 
Camp No. 17  Paul Arnold   Delegate 
   Keith G. Harrison  Past Commander-in-Chief 
   Paul D. Hodges  Past Department Commander 
   James T. Lyons  Past Department Commander 
   James B. Pahl   Past Department Commander 
   Ron Shull   Camp Commander 
   Brian J. Shumway  Past Camp Commander 
 
Camp No. 20  Jeff Baker   Past Camp Commander 
   Bill Brennan   Past Department Commander 
   William Costello  Past Camp Commander 
   Gary L. Gibson  Past Department Commander 
   John R. Keith   Camp Commander 
   Charles Worley  Delegate 
 
Camp No. 22  Howard Streeter  Past Camp Commander 
   Blaine C. Valentine  Delegate 
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Camp Number Delegate’s Name  Registered As 

 
Camp No. 58  Kent L. Armstrong  Past Commander-in-Chief 
   Dennis G. Felton  Delegate 
    
Camp No. 145  Matthew L. Adair  Delegate   
   Dennis C. Derr II  Camp Commander 
   Edgar J. Dowd   Delegate 
   Richard Greene  Department Commander 
   Donald W. Shaw  Past Camp Commander 
    
Camp No. 160  David Hilliker   Delegate 
    
Camp No. 250  Leo Cohoon   Past Camp Commander 
   Victor Finch   Camp Commander 
   Robert C. Grove, Sr.  Past Camp Commander 
   Kris Kuhlman   Past Camp Commander 
    
 
Camp No. 255  Michael T. Neese  Delegate 
 
Camp No. 427  Richard E. Danes  Camp Commander 
 
Camp No. 462  Robert A Mitchell  Delegate 
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Appointment of Encampment Committees 

 

Commander Greene appointed the Encampment Committees as follows: 
 
By-Laws:  Chairman:  Donald W. Shaw, P.C.C., of Camp 145 
   Member:  Charles Worley of Camp No. 20 
   Member:  Richard Scott of Camp No. 3 
    
Officer Reports: Chairman:  James B. Pahl, P.D.C., of Camp No. 17 
   Member:  Gary L. Gibson, P.D.C., of Camp No. 20 
   Member:  Robert Mitchell of Camp No. 462 
 
Resolutions:  Chairman:  Keith G. Harrison, P.D.C., of Camp No. 17 
   Member:  Kevin J. Lindsey of Camp No. 2 
   Member:  William Costello of Camp No. 20 

 

Announcements: 
 
Commander Greene made the following announcements: 
 
1. Fundraiser – Brother James B. Pahl, P.D.C., donated 2 books to be raffled off. 
        -  Brother David Hilliker donated 2 camp lanterns to be raffled off. 
2. Due to time constraints, only reports that have specific recommendations will be 
 read to enable the writer to speak to his recommendations. 
3. All reports will be referred to the Encampment Committee on Officer Reports. 
 

Rules for the Encampment 
 

Commander Greene announced the following rules for the Encampment: 
 
1. Officers and Staff will be limited to 5 minutes for presenting their Reports. 
2. Each Brother may speak only twice on a topic under discussion. 
3. All debates and discussions will be conducted in the spirit of Fraternity, Charity 
 and Loyalty. 
4. Only one Brother will speak at a time. 
5. When rising to speak, Brothers will state their name and Camp Number. 

 

Minutes of the 116
th
 Encampment – 23 April 2005 

 

Commander Greene called for a motion to approve the Minutes of the 2005 Department 
Encampment as distributed.  The motion was offered by Brother Keith G. Harrison, 
P.D.C., of Camp No. 17.  Motion was seconded by Brother Howard Streeter of Camp No. 
22.  The motion was passed by unanimous voice ballot. 
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Reports of Officers 
 
Department Commander – read – See attachment. 
 
Department Senior Vice Commander – not read – Referred to Encampment Committee 
on Officer Reports - See attachment. 
 
Department Junior Vice Commander – not read – Referred to Encampment Committee 
on Officer Reports - See attachment. 
 
Department Secretary – not read – Referred to Encampment Committee on Officer 
Reports - See attachment. 
 
Department Treasurer – read – See attachment. 
 
Department Chaplain – not read – Referred to Encampment Committee on Officer 
Reports - See attachment. 
 
Department Patriotic Instructor - not read – Referred to Encampment Committee on 
Officer Reports - See attachment. 
 
Department Graves Registration Officer – not read – Referred to Encampment 
Committee on Officer Reports - See attachment. 
 
Department Historian – not read – Referred to Encampment Committee on Officer 
Reports - See attachment. 
 
Department Monument & Memorials Officer – not read – Referred to Encampment 
Committee on Officer Reports - See attachment. 
 
Department G.A.R. Records Officer – read – See attachment. 
 
Department Camp at Large Coordinator – not read – Referred to Encampment Committee 
on Officer Reports - See attachment. 
 
Department Eagle Scout Coordinator – not read – Referred to Encampment Committee 
on Officer Reports - See attachment. 
 
Department Communication & Technology Officer – not read – Referred to Encampment 
Committee on Officer Reports - See attachment. 
 
Department By-Laws Committee Report – not read – Referred to Encampment 
Committee on Officer Reports - See attachment.         
 
Department Chief of Staff – not read – Referred to Encampment Committee on Officer 
Reports - See attachment.  
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Report of Department Council (Not Referred to Committee) 
 
Brother Howard Streeter Department Council Secretary presented the Report of the 
Department Council to the Encampment.  – See attachment. 
 

Budget Report 
 
Brother Brian J. Shumway Department Treasurer presented the 2005-2006 Operating 
Budget Report to the Encampment. – See attachment. 
  

Reception and Reference of Communications 
 
Department Secretary Dennis C. Derr II reported that the only communications that he 
had received were Resolutions of Endorsement. 
 
Commander Greene referred all the resolutions to the Encampment Committee on 
Resolutions without debate. 

 

Unfinished Business 

 
No unfinished business was brought up by the members of the Encampment. 
 

Reading of Reports 
 
Commander Greene read his state of the Department Address. – See attachment. 
 
James T. Lyons, P.D.C., presented the G.A.R. Records Committee Report. – See 
attachment. 
 
Brian J. Shumway presented the Treasurer’s Report. – See attachment. 
 

Recess 
 
Commander Greene adjourned the Encampment from 10:00 am to 10:20 am for a short 
break. 
 

Reading of Reports - continued 
 
Gary L. Gibson, P.D.C. presented the Report of the Committee on Future Strategic 
Direction. – See attachment. 
 
Commander Greene directed that the Report of the Committee on Future Strategic 
Direction be posted on the Department and published in the 
Messenger Website as soon as possible. 
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Brother Keith G. Harrison, P.D.C., offered a motion to adopt the proposals presented in 
the Report of the Committee on Future Strategic Direction.  Motion was seconded by 
Brother Robert Mitchell.  Motion was approved by unanimous voice ballot. 
 
Commander-in-Chief Donald E. Darby addressed the Encampment. 
 

Reports of Encampment Committees 

 

Brother Jim Pahl, P.D.C., presented the Report of Encampment Committee of Officer 
Reports.  Brother Pahl thanked all of the Department Officers for the work they did over 
the year and for submitting reports to the Encampment. 
 
Brother Pahl noted that there were specific recommendations made in 3 of the reports and 
that he would present those recommendations to the Encampment along with the 
Committee’s recommendations for decision by the Encampment. 
 
Brother Pahl on behalf of the Encampment Committee of Officer Reports expressed great 
thanks to Brother Rick Danes for taking on the job of Editor of the Michigan Messenger 
and for a job well done in putting together such a wonderful product. 
 
Brother James B. Pahl, P.D.C., moved that as each recommendation is presented to this 
encampment, that unless there is an objection, that that recommendation of the committee 
be endorsed as Department action.  Seconded by several.  Motion was approved by 
unanimous voice ballot. 
 
Brother James B. Pahl, P.D.C., reported that Chief of Staff Donald W. Shaw, P.C.C. 
recommended that a job description for the office of Chief of Staff of the Department be 
developed.  The committee concurred with the recommendation and asked that the Chief 
of Staff write one. 
 
There were no objections. 
 
The recommendation was approved by the Encampment. 
  
Brother James B. Pahl, P.D.C., reported that Communication & Technologies Officer 
Matthew L. Adair recommended that the Department will need to consider future funding 
for the Department Website and domain name www.suvcwmi.org.   
 
The committee thanked Brother Adair for his work on the Department website and 
recommended that these issues be referred to the Department Council for consideration.  
 
There were no objections. 
 
The recommendation was approved by the Encampment. 
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Brother James B. Pahl, P.D.C., reported that the Department Commander, Rick Greene 
made two recommendations in his report. 
 
First Recommendation:   

 
While the Department will continue to offer any reasonable level of assistance to our 
Camps as they seek to report, it is recommended that the Department Counselor explore 
all possible alternate means of enforcing compliance and report his findings to the 
Department Bylaws Committee for action.   
 
The committee endorsed the recommendation.  
 
There were no objections. 
 
The recommendation was approved by the Encampment. 
 
Second Recommendation: 
 
That the next administration be directed to develop a strategic plan to address the 
challenge of data preservation and present it, at the earliest possibility, to the Department 
Council for consideration and once that the Department Council and Department 
Commander approve that, that the recommendation be forwarded to the Department 
Bylaws Committee for review and possible recommendation of action by the 118th 
Annual Encampment in 2007. 
 
The committee endorsed the recommendation.  
 
There were no objections. 
 
The recommendation was approved by the Encampment. 
 
Brother James B. Pahl, P.D.C., reported that in the supplement to the Department Council 
Report, Max L. Newman, P.C.C. made the following two recommendations. 
 
1.  That we reduce the Revenues required for the Line Item "Rally Round the Flags" by at 
least $700. 
  
2.  That we also reduce the Line Item "Messenger, total" by an equal amount to balance 
the budget. 
 
The committee recommended that these recommendations be referred to the Department 
Council for action. 
 
There were no objections. 
 
The recommendation was approved by the Encampment. 
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Brother James B. Pahl, P.D.C., reported that Department Treasurer, Brian J. Shumway in 
his report made the following recommendations: 
 
1. That Department Per Capita assessments be maintained at the current level, i.e. $2 per 

quarter. 
 
The committee recommended that this recommendation be referred to the Department 
Council. 
 
There were no objections. 
 
The recommendation was approved by the Encampment 

 
2. That a work group undertake analysis of the impact of the change to electronic 

publication of the newsletter and recommend action to ameliorate negative effects. I 
would suggest that the Encampment specifically authorize executive action on such 
recommendations on an interim basis until they can be reviewed at our next 
encampment, such that Camps are spared negative effects as quickly as possible.  

 
The committee endorsed the recommendation.  
 
There were no objections. 
 
The recommendation was approved by the Encampment. 
 
3. That a member be assigned to work with the Treasurer in order to analyze improved 

marketing of Department products, review and, as appropriate, improve our product 
offering. It has been discussed that a “Quartermaster” function be developed to 
manage Department sales and I anticipate that this function would eventually become 
a quartermaster. 

 
The committee endorsed the recommendation.  
 
There were no objections. 
 
The recommendation was approved by the Encampment. 

 
4. That the Department continue it’s policy of investment opportunity by re investing at 

a minimum our initial amount plus the interest it has earned at the best possible rate 
short term Certificate of Deposit.  

 
The committee endorsed the recommendation.  
 
There were no objections. 
 
The recommendation was approved by the Encampment. 



Minutes of the 117th Annual Encampment of the Department of Michigan, 29 April 2006 
 

 12 

The Encampment Committee on Officer Reports concluded its’ report. 
 
Commander Greene dismissed the Encampment Committee on Officer Reports with his 
thanks. 
 
Brother Keith G. Harrison, P.D.C., presented the report of the Encampment Committee of 
Resolutions. 
 
Brother Keith G. Harrison, P.D.C., presented the following Resolutions of Endorsement 
noting that they would be up for encampment consideration later during election of 
officers. 
 
Resolution of Endorsement from the Gov. Crapo Camp No. 145 Endorsing Brother 
Richard Greene, P.C.C., for Department Commander. – See attachment. 
 
Resolution of Endorsement from the Gov. Crapo Camp No. 145 Endorsing Brother 
Dennis C. Derr II for Department Secretary. – See attachment. 
 
Resolution of Endorsement from the Gov. Crapo Camp No. 145 Endorsing Brother Max 
L. Newman, P.C.C., for Department Council. – See attachment. 
 
Resolution of Endorsement from the LeValley-Heusted Camp No. 255 Endorsing Brother 
Richard Greene, P.C.C., for Department Commander. – See attachment. 
 
Resolution of Endorsement from the LeValley-Heusted Camp No. 255 Endorsing Brother 
Dennis C. Derr II, for Department Secretary. – See attachment.   
 
Brother Keith G. Harrison, P.D.C., moved that as each resolution comes before this 
encampment, that the recommendation of the committee be approved on the sound of the 
gavel, unless an objection is voiced form the floor.  Motion was seconded and approved 
by unanimous voice ballot. 
 
Brother Keith G. Harrison, P.D.C., presented a Resolution of Endorsement from the 
Department of Pennsylvania for Charles Kuhn. – See attachment. 
 
The Committee concurred with the resolution. 
 
There were no objections. 
 
The resolution was approved by the Encampment. 
 
Brother Keith G. Harrison, P.D.C., presented a Resolution of Endorsement from the 
Curtenius Guard Camp No. 17 endorsing Brother James B. Pahl, P.D.C., for the position 
of Commander-in-Chief. – Read - See Attachment. 
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The Committee concurred with the resolution and recommended that this resolution be 
forwarded to all Departments and Camps-at-Large. 
There were no objections. 
 
The resolution was approved by the Encampment. 
 
The Encampment Committee on Resolutions concluded its’ report. 
 
Commander Greene dismissed the Encampment Committee on Resolutions with his 
thanks. 
 
Brother Donald W. Shaw, P.C.C., reported that the Encampment Committee on Bylaws 
had nothing to report. 
 
Commander Greene dismissed the Encampment Committee on Bylaws with his thanks. 

 

New Business 
 
Brother Keith G. Harrison, P.D.C., made a motion to donate $25.00 to the Senior Vice 
Commander-in-Chief’s Fund.  Motion was seconded by Brother David Hilliker of Camp 
No. 160.  Motion was approved by unanimous voice ballot. 
 
Brother Gary L. Gibson, P.D.C., offered a motion to donate $300.00 to the State of 
Michigan Archives for the completion of the Preservation of the G.A.R. Charters and 
Post Records Project.   
 
Brother Keith G. Harrison, P.D.C., offered and amendment to the motion for the 
Department to send a notice of this donation to other Department level veterans 
organizations.  Amendment was seconded and approved by unanimous voice ballot.   
 
Motion as amended was seconded by several and approved by unanimous voice ballot. 
 
Brother Keith G. Harrison, P.D.C., offered a motion that the Department Secretary and 
the Department Junior Vice Commander both be bonded along with the Department 
Treasurer.  Motion was seconded by Brother Robert Mitchell of Camp No. 462.  Motion 
was approved by unanimous voice ballot. 

 

Proposed Budget 
 
Department Treasurer, Brother Brian J. Shumway presented the Proposed Budget for the 
2006-2007 fiscal year. – See attachment. 
 
Brother Keith G. Harrison, P.D.C., offered a motion to adopt the proposed budget as 
presented.  Motion was seconded by Brother John McFeeters.  Motion passed by 
unanimous voice ballot. 
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Recess for Lunch 

 

Brother Keith G. Harrison moved that the Encampment adjourn for lunch.  Motion was 
seconded by Brother Gary L. Gibson, P.D.C.  Motion was approved by unanimous voice 
ballot. 
 
Department Commander Richard Greene adjourned the Encampment for lunch from 
11:30 am to 1:20 pm. 

 

Recognition of Brothers and Camps 
 
Gary L. Gibson, P.D.C., presented last year’s Abraham Lincoln Awards to the following 
Recipients who were absent at last year’s Department Encampment: 
 
Brother William Lowe of Curtenius Guard Camp No. 7 
 
Brother Robert Hoffman of Curtenius Guard Camp No. 7 
 
Department Commander Richard Greene was prepared to present this year’s recipients 
with the Abraham Lincoln Award, however, neither recipient was in attendance.  
Therefore, at the request of the nominators, Department Commander Greene withheld the 
names of this year’s Recipients until they could be presented their awards in person later 
this year.  
 
Department Commander Richard Greene announced that the LeValley-Heusted Camp 
No. 255 of Mayville was this year’s recipient of the Department of Michigan’s, Austin 
Blair Membership Award.  As there was no representative currently in attendance, 
Commander Greene will present the award to Camp No. 255 at a later date.  

 

Good of the Order 
 
Brother James B. Pahl, P.D.C., of Camp No. 17 reported that he and his son, both 
Members of Camp No. 17, represented the Department of Michigan at the Lincoln Death 
Day Observances and placed a wreath at the grave of Abraham Lincoln.  They then 
traveled about 15 miles and visited the grave of Dr. Benjamin Stevenson, the founder of 
the Grand Army of the Republic and laid wreath on his grave during a Department of 
Illinois ceremony.  Afterwards, Brother Pahl and his son also took the time to locate the 
sight in Decatur, Illinois of the first Organizational Meeting of the Grand Army of the 
Republic which was held in 1866 on the Anniversary of the Battle of Shiloh.   
 
Brother Bill Skillman of Camp No. 14 updated the Encampment on Camp 14’s 
Confederate Cannon Restoration.  
 
Brother Bill Watson of Camp No. 14 updated the Encampment on the discovery of 
approximately 20 unmarked graves of Civil War Veterans, the placing of new grave 
markers on those graves and the upcoming rededication ceremony for the new markers. 
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Ron Tyrl of Camp No. 7 updated the Encampment on Camp No. 7’s activities. 
 
Brother Matthew L Adair of Camp No. 145 updated the Encampment on Camp 145’s 
Fenton Cannon Relocation and Restoration Project. 
 
Brother Robert C. Grove, Sr. of Camp No. 250 reported to the Encampment that last 
June, Camp No. 250 participated in the rededication of Francis A. Bishop’s new 
headstone; he was a Civil War Medal of Honor recipient who served in the 57th 
Pennsylvania and captured a Confederate Flag at Spotsylvania, Virginia. 
 
Brother Grove also asked the Encampment to honor Brother Leo Cohoon of Camp 250 
who will be 93 years old next week by singing Happy Birthday to him.  The entire 
Encampment joined in singing Happy Birthday to Brother Cohoon. 
 
Brother John Keith of Camp No. 20 updated the Encampment on Camp No. 20’s 
activities. 
 
Brother William Lowe of Camp No. 7 updated the Encampment on the rededication of 
the very first Civil War Monument in the State of Michigan to Civil War Veterans which 
is located in Tipton, Michigan.  The monument was originally dedicated in 1866.   

 

Election of Delegates 
 
Brother Jim Pahl, P.D.C., of Camp No. 17 moved that the appropriate number of 
members, starting at the top, alphabetically, on the Department Roster who are not 
otherwise entitled by automatic credentials be nominated as delegates to the 125th Annual 
National Encampment and the remainder of the roster of the Department be nominated as 
alternates to the 125th Annual National Encampment.  The motion was seconded by 
Brother Keith G. Harrison, P.D.C., of Camp No. 17.  Motion was approved by unanimous 
voice ballot. 

 

Nomination and Election of Officers 
 
Brother Kevin J. Lindsey, Chairman of the Nominating Committee presented the 
Nominating Committee’s Report. – See attachment. 
 
The following slate was presented: 
 
Department Commander:   Richard Greene  Camp No. 145 
Department Senior Vice Commander: Robert C. Grove, Sr.  Camp No. 250 
Department Junior Vice Commander: Jeff Baker   Camp No. 20 
Department Secretary:   Dennis C. Derr II  Camp No. 145 
Department Treasurer:   Brian J. Shumway  Camp No. 17 
Department Council:    Max L. Newman  Camp No. 145 
      Howard Streeter  Camp No. 22 
      Kris Kuhlman   Camp No. 250 
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Commander Greene thanked the Nominating Committee for their service and then 
dismissed the committee.  
 
Commander Greene asked if there were any nominations from the floor. 
 
Brother Keith G. Harrison, P.D.C., of Camp No. 17 moved to close the nominations.  The 
motion was seconded by Brother David Hilliker of Camp No. 160. 
 
Brother James B. Pahl, P.D.C. moved to amend the motion that once the nominations are 
closed that the slate of Officers proposed be elected by a declaration of the Encampment.  
 
The amendment was seconded and approved by unanimous voice ballot. 
 
The motion was approved by unanimous voice ballot.  
 
Commander Greene appointed the following Brothers as Appointed Officers of the 
Department of Michigan: 
 
Patriotic Instructor:    Kevin J. Lindsey   
Chaplain:     William McAffee     
Historian:     John Keith    
Guard:      Edgar J. Dowd    
Guide:      John McFeteeters   
Color Bearer:     Blaine Valentine   
Graves Registration Officer:   Richard E. Danes   
G.A.R. Records Officer:   James T. Lyons, P.D.C.  
C.W. Memorials Officer:   Douglas Armstrong   
Communication & Technology Officer: Matthew L. Adair   
Camp at Large Coordinator:   Robert Mitchell   
Michigan’s Messenger Editor:  Richard Danes    
Eagle Scout Certificate Coordinator:  Charles Worley 
Chief of Staff:     Donald W. Shaw, P.C.C.   
    

Installation of Officers 
 
Commander-in-Chief Donald E. Darby, installed the following elected and appointed 
Department Officers in accordance to the Ritual: 
 
Department Commander:   Richard Greene  Camp No. 145 
Department Senior Vice Commander: Robert C. Grove, Sr.  Camp No. 250 
Department Junior Vice Commander: Jeff Baker   Camp No. 20 
Department Secretary:   Dennis C. Derr II  Camp No. 145 
Department Treasurer:   Brian J. Shumway  Camp No. 17 
Department Council:    Max L. Newman  Camp No. 145 
      Howard Streeter  Camp No. 22 
      Kris Kuhlman   Camp No. 250 



Minutes of the 117th Annual Encampment of the Department of Michigan, 29 April 2006 
 

 17 

Patriotic Instructor:    Kevin J. Lindsey  Camp No. 2  
Historian:     John Keith   Camp No. 20  
Guard:      Edgar J. Dowd   Camp No. 145  
Guide:      John McFeeters  Camp No. 7  
Color Bearer:     Blaine Valentine  Camp No. 22  
Graves Registration Officer:   Richard E. Danes  Camp No. 427  
Communication & Technology Officer: Matthew L. Adair  Camp No. 145  
Camp at Large Coordinator:   Robert Mitchell  Camp No. 462  
Michigan’s Messenger Editor:  Richard Danes   Camp No. 427  
Eagle Scout Certificate Coordinator:  Charles Worley  Camp No. 20 
Chief of Staff:     Donald W. Shaw, P.C.C. Camp No. 145 
 

Closing Ceremonies 

 

Department Commander Richard Greene closed the Encampment in accordance to the 
Ritual at 2:18 pm. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
In Fraternity, Charity and Loyalty, 
 
 
 
 
Dennis C. Derr II 
Department Secretary 
Department of Michigan 
Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
































































































































